
Friends of Marple Memorial Park

Minutes of Meeting 
Navigation, Tuesday 29 April 2025  - 6.00pm.

Present: Malcolm Allan, Joyce Reed, Mick & Larry Thompson, Patrick O’Herlihy, 

Marguerite Pitcher, Greg Pike and Eden Carruthers 

1 Apologies:  Diane Jackson     

2 Minutes of last AGM for 2024: these were not distributed to all as they were very 

lengthy, but the Chair gave a detailed summary which all agreed was an accurate 

reflection of the minutes of the previous AGM.

3

4

5

6

Chair’s report: this was read out by Malcolm and covered the recent history with 

Mark and Gill standing down, Malcolm taking over as Chair and Diane assisting up 

to the end of this year. All agreed the Diane had done a great job as treasurer and 

the chair passed on thanks and best wishes from all the members. 

Treasurer’s report: a detailed report and audited account and summary was 

produced and distributed to all attending. 

Election of Committee:

All were elected again as committee members with Mick standing in as temporary 

treasurer.

A. O. B.

 There was a discussion regarding the new Woodland Path at the entrance adjacent

to the cinema. 

Greg Pike spoke to say he represented the Civic Society and that they were 

determined to assist the Friends in the refurbishment of the town centre benches. 

No other matters were discussed. 

Meeting closed at 6.40 pm. 
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Annual General Meeting April 2025 for year 2024

Chairs Report

I took over chair of the Friends group last April, with some very big shoes to fill! The first 

thing to say is that Mark Whittaker and Gill did a very professional job of retiring from the 

Friends Group and handing over to myself and others. The Group was left in a superb state. 

Things, as we know had been very well organised on the administrative side. I was also really

grateful for the support of Di introducing me to the rather more arcane aspects of the 

finances. As you'll see from her own report Di has also decided to step down which she did at

the end of December. I fully understand this decision and I'm hugely grateful for the work 

she's done for the park. We are very pleased she's decided to remain involved.

The Group made some important decisions stimulated by Mark and Gill’s retirement. The 

main challenge is to ensure continuity of the group and to spread the rather large workload 

that the Whittaker's took on, amongst the rest of us. We made an early decision not to embark 

on any new major projects and we will continue to review this as we progress. The obvious 

reasons for this included not having the experience and not being very sure whether we had 

the resources. In the end, a much bigger factor has been the construction works which have 

now started on the new Community Hub. This has restricted our work and our flexibility 

although it has also served to include within the overall project, some of the work we might 

have considered doing. The best example is the tree planting and wildflower meadow which 

are underway.

I have been hugely indebted to the volunteers who have shared with me the leadership of the 

regular task days. Mick, Larry, Patrick, Phil and Helen have all stepped up and done a 

fantastic job. Patrick has also supported me with secretarial work but as indicated elsewhere, 

is flexible to do treasurer work as an alternative which is why we are still looking to recruit 

someone who can do one or the other of these jobs. I am also indebted to some of our 

volunteers who have taken a lead on horticultural matters; something on which I have no 

expertise. Joyce and Larry in particular with some useful additional advice from Anne and 

Jackie, have ensured that this side of our work is still much admired by members of the 

public. I would also highlight Mick’s support and advice in all other administrative matters 

not least having a second set of keys which has been extremely important on occasions.

We continue to have the support of Stockport MBC where, after a reorganisation earlier in the

year, they have given our main contact, Jonathan Headlam the scope to focus more on green 

space and therefore give us some more of his valuable attention and support. It’s worth me 

adding that my previous work as a councillor has given me a valuable understanding and 

insight into how the Council operates and this has meant we've been able to nurture our 

relationship with them and indeed the contractors working on the Hub, who are putting 

significant additional investment into the Park. Things never go smoothly with a major 

project like this, and the Council team (TLC) have also been disrupted considerably. To date, 



however, we have managed to get through all the issues and frustrations and I'm optimistic 

that those that remain will be resolved, certainly by the end of the project.

Meanwhile the regular work of the park has continued and we are grateful for the financial 

support we have received from a number of sources. It is hugely rewarding to see the amount 

of money members of the public put in our collecting box whenever we do a task day. These 

amounts are highlighted in the accounts. What means just as much to our lovely volunteers is 

the many expressions of thanks and praise that they get, whilst working in the park, from 

people passing by. Indeed we have a fantastic group of volunteers who give their time freely 

and always seem ready to do the one or two extra tasks that crop up outside the task day. The 

community owes every one of these volunteers a huge debt of gratitude.

The decision not to undertake projects has meant that we were able to relinquish the 50/50 

club which has been a brilliant fundraiser for us but is not essential for our ongoing finances. 

We are delighted that Kevin Murray has taken over the running of this project on behalf of 

the Carnival Committee who distribute the funds raised to a wide range of Marple community

initiatives. We are a group that will continue to benefit from that. We also continue to receive 

donations from a wide range of sources and it is fair to highlight the very large donation of 

£1,000 given by TMT the contractors who refurbished the inside of Hollins house. We were 

notified of this donation at the end of 2024 but have only been able to bank it into our 

accounts in 2025 (so it doesn’t show in the accounts you see at the AGM). You will see that 

funds are still very healthy and we have, during the year, paid off any outstanding bills for 

projects that have been undertaken, including the moving of the football goal posts, with the 

option to move them back again, and the outdoor exercise equipment.

For the future, we've seen plans for the reinstatement of the junior playpark and are delighted 

to see it will include some new equipment and some different activities which will be right up

to date. The new Hub is not due to be finished in 2025 but we hope to see the development 

and growth of the new trees that have been planted whilst we will continue to extend our 

planting of such things as snowdrops and daffodils to give wider coverage within the park. 

We also hope to enjoy the support of Rotary with some woodland planting. We have other 

smaller projects which include the refurbishment of the boules court and a new leaf mould 

bay.

One of the key tasks I undertook was to ensure the continuity of the group after Mark’s 

departure and, one year on, it is safe to say we have achieved that so far, even attracting some

extra volunteers. Whilst the group accepts it cannot achieve all that Mark achieved over his 

years of leadership, we are committed to ensuring the sustainability and continuity of this 

group which is so important to the Marple community and makes such a big contribution to 

the local area. 

Malcolm Allan

April 2025


















